
 

Hello Women of the Church, 

Thank you for all you do. There are many 

opportunities for service at our church 

and in the community and you all re-

spond. Today I am going to ask some-

thing else of you. I would like you to con-

sider making a donation to our FUMC 

United Methodist Women. Perhaps you 

know about our support of missions around the world and nearby. You might 

know about some of the social action projects in which UMW is involved. You 

might have participated in programs we sponsored or listened to our mem-

bers speak about the work of UMW. You might have bought from our Christ-

mas sales or even donated items to them. For all of that we thank you. 

Perhaps you have already given a donation to UMW and if so, thank you very 

much. If you have not, please prayerfully consider giving. All the money we 

give to mission must be raised. You can give directly on the FUMC website. We 

are listed in the donations list. You can give or send a check to Betsy Kincaid, 

235 Katherine Way, Dexter, MI 48130 

There is a current UMW study that is titled, What About Our Money? A Faith 

response. It goes into a lot of the issues we have about money. Money is men-

tioned in the bible many times. Jesus spoke about it frequently. Modern life 

can leave us feeling very stressed about money and financial security. We can 

feel encouraged to consume more than we need. We are worried about the 

poor and marginalized. How do they survive? How can our actions and spend-

ing habits help or at least not hurt the poor? How can we not be anxious about 

money? The study gives many ideas about how to think about and change 

habits around money, and also how we can bring our faith and spirituality into 

our money decisions. 

Thank you for being the women of the church. My prayer is that we can all feel 

like a community of women who hear God and act in the world as Jesus in-

structed and inspired us. 

Warmly, 

Marilee Woodworth 

Presidentõs Letter 

UMW Fall 2018 

Coming Events :  

¶ Friday, September 14, 

2018 at Green Wood: 

Potluck 6:30 PM, Pro-

gram: Redistricting 

with Faith and Justice  

¶ Saturday, September 

29, Heritage District 

Celebration at Jackson 

First UMC  

¶ Tuesday, November 13, 

Mission Team Meeting, 

Installation of Officers 

2019, World Thank Of-

fering, Celebration of 

Birthdays  

¶ Saturday, December 1, 

2018 at Green Wood: 

Sisterhood Advent 

Meditation and Tea at 

10:00 AM  
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 FUMC Green WoodτFriday, September 14 

Representatives from Voters Not Politicians will join us for an informational presenta-

tion and Q&A session about Proposal 2, the initiative to end partisan gerrymandering 

in Michigan, which will appear on the November 6th ballot. 

Schedule: 

¶ 6:30 Potluck 

¶ 7:00 Program 

¶ 7:45 United Methodist Women Business 

Meeting (you are free to stay or depart) 

¶ Childcare is available  

(two high school seniors) 

Why do people of faith care  

about redistricting? 

- All people are important to God, and should not have a few people set up legislative 

districts because they think they know what is best for the rest.  

- The common good, and justice for all are not served when a few set up governing 

bodies for the benefit of the few, ignoring issues that seek to have all people treated 

fairly.  

- Communities of interest (such as school districts, religious groups, cultural groups, 

towns and counties) have been divided up on purpose, so that they cannot speak to-

gether on issues important to them regarding justice for all people. 

- The United Methodist Social Principles state that "The church should continually ex-

ert strong ethical influence upon the state, supporting policies and programs deemed 

to be just and opposing policies and programs that are unjust." 

Voters Not Politicians is a grassroots group of thousands of volunteers from across the 

{ǘŀǘŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǳƴƛǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ Ǝƻŀƭ ƻŦ ǊŜŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ aƛŎƘƛƎŀƴΩǎ ǊŜŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘƛƴƎ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎǳǊπ

rent process allows elected officials in Lansing to draw voting district lines. When the 

legislature draws the district lines, they are able to choose their voters, instead of vot-

Program: Redistricting with Faith & Justice  

LǎŀƛŀƘ мΥмт ά[ŜŀǊƴ ǘƻ Řƻ ƎƻƻŘΤ 

seek justice, rescue the 

ƻǇǇǊŜǎǎŜŘΦέ 

aƛŎŀƘ сΥу ά²Ƙŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ 

ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ōǳǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ƧǳǎǘƛŎŜΦέ 

!Ƴƻǎ рΥнп ά[Ŝǘ ƧǳǎǘƛŎŜ Ǌƻƭƭ Řƻǿƴ 

ƭƛƪŜ ǿŀǘŜǊǎΦέ 
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ers choosing them. There is nothing in the current process that prevents them from 

manipulating the district lines to give an unfair advantage to themselves or other 

members of their political party. This manipulation of voting districts is called partisan 

gerrymandering. 

A redistricting system that is governed by partisan gerrymandering raises the ambi-

tions of the few above the good of the many. Gerrymandering often results in commu-

nities of interest such as religious groups, cultural groups, school districts, towns, and 

counties being purposefully divided so that they cannot speak together on issues im-

portant to them. The common good and justice for all are not served when a few set 

up governing bodies for the benefit of the few, ignoring issues that seek to have all 

people treated fairly.  

In November, we will have the chance to vote on Prop 2 to end partisan gerryman-

dering in Michigan and replace it with an Independent Citizens Redistricting Commis-

sion. Our presenters will speak about the problems that gerrymandering has caused in 

Michigan, they will explain how the Commission will work, and they will describe how 

passing Proposal 2 will create a redistricting system that is fair and promotes the com-

mon good. There will be plenty of time for questions and discussion of this important 

topic. 

Submitted by Wendy Everett 

2018 Donations for District Celebration  

For Community Resource Sharing  
in Highland, Michigan 

https://www.community-sharing.org/ 

New underwear and socks for children, women, and men ς all sizes. 
Please drop off donations by Thursday, September 27  

in the designated box outside the main office. 

We continue to collect your aluminum pop can tabs.  
Proceeds will go to the United Methodist Community House in Grand Rapids. 

http://umchousegr.org/ 


